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Dear Parents/Guardians,                                                                                                       3rd March, 2022 

“Special Holiday Arrangements” 

In view of the current extreme situation of the fifth wave coronavirus disease in Hong Kong, the number of 

confirmed cases continues to break new records, the Education Bureau announced that holidays originally scheduled 

for July and August will be advanced to March and April, each arrangements are as follows:  

 

1. Holiday Adjustments 

• The special holiday will be from 7th March (Monday) to 24th April (Sunday); 

• Afternoon homework tutorial classes will be suspended during the special holiday; 

• To reduce risk of infection, parents should arrange for children to stay at home; 

• The school will resume face-to-face classes on 25th April (Monday) when the epidemic has subsided and 

under feasible situations; 

• The last school day of this school year will be 12th August (Friday). 

2. Special Holiday Homework  

To make good use of the holiday and improve students’ reading skills, students are required to complete the 

following homework during the special holiday: 

Class Homework Remarks 

P.1 to P.2 

1. Chinese, English, Maths special holiday 

homework 

2. Chinese, English online reading (i-Learner) 

 To reduce risk of infection, the school will not 

arrange for parents to come to school to 

receive holiday homework; 

 STAR platform, 智愛平台 & I Learner are all 

online learning platforms, the school expects 

students to read more during the special 

holiday and improve their reading skills; 

 Teachers will upload the Chinese, English, and 

Maths special holiday homework to the Teams 

platform, for students to download them 

themselves; 

 If students do not have a printer at home, they 

can write down the answers on a piece of 

white paper and upload it to the Teams 

platform. 

P.3 to P.4 

1. Chinese, English, Maths special holiday 

homework 

2. Chinese, English, Maths STAR platform 

exercises 1 each 

3. Chinese, English online reading (i-Learner) 

P.5 to P.6 

1. Chinese, English, Maths special holiday 

homework 

2. Chinese, English, Maths AT exam papers 1 

each 

3. Chinese, English, Maths STAR platform 

exercises 1 each 

4. Chinese, English online reading (i-Learner) 

3. Exam Arrangements 

• Second Semester Midterm Exam: the second semester midterm exams from 22nd to 25th March will be 

cancelled, until the resume of face-to-face classes, subject teachers will explain the exam papers for students; 

• Second Semester School Term Exam: 

Academic Exams: 29th June (Wednesday) to 6th July (Wednesday) 

Exam Week: 7th July (Thursday) to 12th July (Wednesday) 

4. Arrangements for Secondary School Places Allocation 

The schedule of the secondary school places allocation will be postponed accordingly due to the holiday 

adjustment, details are as follows: 

Date Schedule 

4th May (Wednesday) Secondary school notification of Discretionary Places admitted candidates 

26th July (Tuesday) Result announcement of Secondary School Places Allocation 

28th (Thursday) and 29th July (Friday) Students register to the assigned secondary school 

2nd August (Tuesday) Pre-Secondary 1 Subject Tests 

5. Arrangements for Vaccine Pass 

The “Vaccine Pass” has been implemented on 24th February, 2022 (Thursday). Other than exempted individuals, 

all visitors are required to show records of at least one dose of COVID-19 vaccination to enter the school. 

Parents should monitor their children’s physical and mental health and practice disease prevention measures. 

Students should avoid going outside, especially towards crowded or places with poor air circulation, and maintain a 

healthy diet, exercise regularly and have enough rest to strengthen their immune systems. If parents have any 

questions about the above arrangements, feel free to contact 2404 5333 for enquiries. 

Yours faithfully,    

                                                                                                                             Mr. Chan Chun Wah 

                                                                                                                         Principal       


